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06-16  SDP 
RECOMMENDATION BY ICCAT 

ON AN ELECTRONIC STATISTICAL DOCUMENT PILOT PROGRAM 
 
 

 RECALLING that ICCAT’s Working Group to Review Statistical Monitoring Programs concluded that 
improved implementation of the statistical document programs is warranted,  
 
 RECOGNIZING the developments in electronic information exchange and the benefits of rapid 
communication with regard to the processing and management of ICCAT’s statistical document programs, and 
 
 NOTING that electronic systems could improve the ICCAT statistical document programs through 
expediting cargo handling, increasing the ability to detect fraud and deter IUU shipments, facilitating more 
efficient exchange of information between exporting and importing parties, and encouraging automated links 
between national catch reporting and customs processing systems, 
 

THE INTERNATIONAL COMMISSION FOR THE CONSERVATION 
OF ATLANTIC TUNAS (ICCAT) RECOMMENDS THAT: 

 
1. Contracting Parties and Cooperating non-Contracting Parties, Entities and Fishing Entities (CPCs), to the 

extent they are able, should develop pilot projects to investigate the feasibility of electronic systems to 
improve the statistical document programs, consistent with their national laws. Pilot projects shall contain all 
of the information elements of the current paper systems and have the ability to produce paper copies upon 
request of national authorities from the exporting and importing parties. 

 
2.   CPCs implementing a pilot electronic system shall coordinate with importing and exporting partners prior to 

the proposed effective date of the pilot system to ensure that the electronic system meets the current 
requirements of the ICCAT statistical document programs, taking into consideration the respective national 
regulations of the importing and exporting parties and the need for electronic means of authenticating 
transactions and users of the system. The pilot electronic system should be flexible enough to accommodate 
any agreed changes to ICCAT’s programs in the future. 

 
3.  CPCs implementing a pilot electronic statistical document program shall continue to accept valid paper 

documents from exporting parties, and issue paper documents to importing parties, for all such parties 
unable to participate in the pilot program and for all participating parties upon notification of either party. 

 
4.   A description of the pilot electronic system and details of its implementation shall be provided to the 

Secretariat for distribution to all parties.  Parties taking part in the pilot program shall report observations on 
the advantages and problems, if any, to the Commission. 

 


